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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES. 

The Hartland Praying Band held their 

monthly meeting on April 9th at the home 

of Brother Harvey Belyea. 

Rev. P. J. Trafton is planning special 
services by the assistance of Rev. H. S. 

Dow at Lower Brighton and Gordonsville. 

Evangelists H. S. and Mrs. Mullen ex- 

pect to be ready to take up the evangelistic 

work again about the middle of May. They 

will probably join Brother Dow in the 

work about that time. 
Rev. C. S. Hilyard is enjoying excellent 

health again and his meetings are good. 

Rev. S. A. Baker has received a unani- 

mous call from the Moncton church for a 

second year as their pastor. 
Rev. I. F. Keirstead baptized 17 converts 

at Millville and gave the right hand of 

fellowship to 14 new members on the 

22nd. 
Millville revival has again demonstrated 

that there is no difficulty in financing a 

meeting if salvation is put before the 

financial in its purpose. In this way they 

were more than victors, for they covered 
their expenses and as a little side gift pre- 

sented Brother Ziba Orser with $40.00. 

Rev. H. S. Dow preached at Lower 

Brighton Sunday, 8th, and at Woodstock 

for Brother Wiggins on the 15th, and at 

Southampton on the 22nd. 
Rev. A. H. Trafton says the work at 

Meductic is very encouraging; good inter- 

est; some have started in the Christian 

life recently. He preaches there every two 

weeks. 

Revs. P. J. Trafton and H. S. Dow are 

beginning a series of special services at 

Hartland, N. B. 

The editor and Mrs. Baker celebrated 

their 36th wedding anniversary on the 

26th. 

Rev. B. Colpitts, of Woodstock, N. B., 

visited Rev. H. H. Cosman at Littleton, 

Me., and preached in his church at that 

place on the 22nd, morning and evening. 

Jonesport Church has been presented 

with a parsonage and Sister Slipp reports 

good interest in her work. 

A NEW PRAYING BAND. 

Tuesday evening we organized the Mill- 

ville Union Praying Band with a member- 

ship of forty-one, thirty of these being 

new converts. It brought joy to our hearts 

to hear each one testifying for Jesus, all 

with shining faces and glad hearts. Bro. R. 

Jones was appointed President; Bro. C. 

Jones Secretary, and Brother H. Tompkins 
Treasurer. 

The first meeting of the band was in- 

vited to the home of Brother and Sister 

Tompkins the first Tuesday of May. One 
young man asked for baptism and several 

special requests for prayer came in. 

We believe this to be a splendid move in 

the right direction. A praying band is the 

life of any church and proves a source of 
strength. 

1-M. K. 

Beulah Camp Meeting June 28th, to 

July 9th. 

Riverside Camp Meeting Aug. 3-12. 

The Reformed Baptist Alliance opens 

June 27th. 

PERSONAL. 

All will be glad to learn that Dr. J. E. 

Jewett, who underwent a serious operation 

at the military hospital at St. John, is on 

the way to recovery. Fo 

We appreciate the following good words 

for the Highway from Rev. G. A. Sellar, of 

Kensington, P. E. L 

“We continue to appreciate the coming 

into our home of your paper, because it 

continues to stand so strong and true as an 

‘advocate of scriptural holiness.‘ ” 

Mrs. H. E. Story, of Whitier, California, 

came to St. John, N. B., last week on ac- 

count of the serious illness of her brother, 

Dr. Jewett. 

Brothers W. T. Andrews and L. S. Kin- 

ney, of Fort Fairfield, Maine, and John 

Golding, of Peel, N. B., and Ziba Orser and 

wife, of Hartland, attended and assisted in 

{he revival meeting at Millville. 

Miss Ida Dickinson, of Blackie, Alberta, 

is visiting her old home and relatives at 
Lower Brighton. Miss Dickinson has been 

in the west for ten years. 

Brother Charles Mutch, of Woodstock, 

has so far recovered as to be oul again 

after a tedious run of typhoid fever. 

We received a nice letter from Brother 

F. E. MacLardy written in England April 

5th. His address for the present is 709936 

Advanced Signal Base, France. He says: 

I am determined to live close to God and 

keep my covenant in my new surroundings 

in France where so many snares await one. 

Hold him up in your prayers. 

We were very glad to receive a letter 

last week from Erland Maxon, of the 26th 

Battalion, who has recovered from his 

wounds. He has been in the conflict at the 

front for two years and twice wounded. 

He is one of our true Christian boys. 

Brother W. N. McLean, of North Head, 

Grand Manan, passed through Moncton on 

the 17th inst. on his way to Little River, 

Quebec, where he will be engaged in busi- 

ness for two months. We enjoyed a very 

pleasant call from him while in the city. 

Miss Mabel E. Lewin, daughter of Mr. 

and Mrs. Charles Lewin, of Benton, N. B., 

passed through Moncton on her way back 

to England on the 26th. Miss Lewin has 

been nursing in the military hospitals in 

France, having gone over in the Harvard 

unit two years ago. She same over with 

the wounded Canadians last week and had 

a few days with her parents at home. 

The many friends of Rev. H. H. Cosman 

will be pleased to know that he is to re- 

main for the fourth year as pastor of the 

F. B. Church. Mr. Cosman has proved 

himself to be an energetic and efficient 

leader, not only in the spiritual interests 

of the church, but in its financial affairs. 
—Aroostook Times. 

Brother Cosman is now engaged in spe- 
cial services at the Ridge, Maine, assisted 
by Rev. E. E. Harris. 

Brother A. S. Parlee is now a pulman 

car conductor between Halifax and Mon- 

treal. 

Sister Mrs. Edward Conley says: ‘I love 

the Highway not only because it keeps me 

in touch with its dear people but also its 

plain teaching of holiness.” 

MISSIONARY LETTERS. 

We received just after the form was 

closed letters written Feby. 20th and 24th 

from Dr. and Sister Sanders and others. 

Onc thing mentioned is the death of our 

missionary horse. The Lord knew it be- 

fore we did and provided $200 to purchase 

twe horses. 

When there is nothing better to be 

said about a pleasure than ,there is no 

harm in it, there is not enough good in it 

to justify a Christian in indulging in it. 

Look out for that no harm Devil.—H. S. 

Dow. 

DON'T FORGET. 

We trust that our people will not forget 

the Missionary funds. The salaries must 

be paid in our foreign work, and we want 

to press the spread of holiness in the home 

field as never before. We did nobly last 

year in purchasing our missionary farm. 

Let us make a grand effort this year in the 

home work. 

SEVENTY-SECOND BIRTHDAY CELE- 

BRATED. 

The brethren and sisters of the Victoria 

church gave Sister S. W. Shaw a surprise 

when they gathered at her home to help 

her celebrate her 72nd birthday. They 

spent a very pleasant evening, and before 

leaving, Rev. P. J. Trafton on behalf of 

the company presented her in a few well 

chosen remarks a sum of money as an ex- 

pression of their love and esteem, Auntie 

was all broken up, and could only weep her 

thanks. After prayer by the pastor the 

company retired to their respective homes. 

A GENEROUS GIFT. 

We recently received the generous gift 

of over $200 to be sent to Dr. Sanders to 
be used for missionary work in connection 

with our mission not already provided for, 

the donor feeling that God led him to give 

it in this way. While obedience is better 

than sacrifice,” it may also require sacri- 
fice. 

S. A. BAKER, 

Treasurer. 

MARRIED. 

Pierce-Gray. 

At the home of the bride’s brother, Mr. 

Israel Gray, East Brenton, Mr. Thos. H. 

Pierce, of Cedar Lake, and Miss Emma 

Gray, of Brazil Lake, were united in mar- 
riage on April 21st. The ceremony was 

performed by Rev. L. T. Sabine, of Port 

Maitland. Only immediate relatives were 
present. 

Nevers-Pelkie. 

At the home of the bride’s parents, Gor- 
donsville, Car. Co., Sylvia B., second 
daughter of Frank and Susan Pelkie, was 
united in marriage to Arthur F. Nevers, of 
Coldstream, Car. Co., Wednesday, at 4 
o'clock p. m., April 11th, 1917. Rev. P. J. 
Trafton was the officiating minister. Mr. 
and Mrs. Nevers will reside at Coldstream. 


